Subject: March 9, 2025: Request for Full Disclosure on Pay Raise Votes for HEU Leadership
Dear HEU Provincial Executive,
I am formally requesting full transparency regarding the votes that approved the 28% pay raises for Barb Nederpel, President, and Lynn Bueckert, Secretary-Business Manager. Specifically, I demand the following information:
1. The names of all Provincial Executive (PE) members and how each one voted on these raises.
2. Any and all documentation related to these pay increases, including meeting minutes, motions, and rationales provided.
Additionally, I require full disclosure of any votes that approved a raise for Betty Valenzuela, Financial Secretary. This must include:
1. The exact percentage or dollar amount of the raise granted.
2. The names of all PE members and how each one voted on this increase.
This information must be provided in full and without redaction. These decisions directly impact HEU members, and there is no justifiable reason for withholding details on how executive leadership has chosen to allocate member-funded resources.
I expect a prompt and complete response to this request. Any attempt to withhold or obscure this information will only reinforce concerns about the lack of transparency and accountability within HEU leadership.
Please confirm receipt of this request and provide a timeline for when this information will be delivered.
Sincerely,
[Your Name]
[Your Contact Information]

